MEMORANDUM IN SUPPORT

TITLE:  A LOCAL LAW to amend the New York city charter in relation to authorizing the department of transportation to extend the date of the franchise to operate and maintain bus stop shelters. 

SUMMARY OF PROVISIONS

This local law would amend subdivision b of section 378 of the New York City Charter to authorize the Department of Transportation, with the approval of the Franchise and Concession Review Committee, to extend the expiration date of a franchise to operate and maintain bus shelters to a date not later than December 31, 2004.  

REASONS FOR SUPPORT:

As part of a comprehensive streetscape initiative to improve the design and maintenance of street furniture, the Mayor has requested authorization from the City Council to grant non-exclusive franchises for installing, operating and maintaining bus stop shelters, self-cleaning automatic public toilets, newsstand structures and additional public service structures, and displaying advertising on them.  A coordinated franchise would assure a coordinated design scheme and make maintenance of the structures more cost-effective. The advertising on the structures would generate revenue to cover the costs associated with the structures, provide an incentive to the franchisee to properly maintain and repair the structures, and yield financial benefits for the City.

The proposed authorizing resolution for a coordinated street furniture franchise is under consideration by the City Council.  Should an authorizing resolution be adopted, the Department of Transportation would then issue a request for proposals, evaluate the responses, select a franchisee, subject to the approval of the franchise and concession review committee, and enter into a franchise contract.

The City’s existing bus stop shelter franchise expires on December 31, 2003, and the Department of Transportation does not now have the authority to extend it beyond that date.  In order to ensure continuation of the bus stop shelter program during the period of Council consideration and authorization of a street furniture franchise, and to ensure a smooth transition from the existing bus stop shelter franchise to a new street furniture franchise, with no interruption in service or revenue to the City, it will likely be necessary to extend the existing franchise until the contract for the new franchise can be awarded and fully executed.

Accordingly, the Mayor urges the earliest possible favorable consideration of this legislation.

Respectfully submitted,

John A. Crotty

	
	
	


	
	
	



